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Updated data for indicators included in November 2022 publication 

Data for the indicators listed below is added to the PHOF data tool as part of the November update – see 

https://fingertips.phe.org.uk/profile/public-health-outcomes-framework 

Domain B - Wider determinants of health Indicators 

Indicator name Time 
period 
added 

New or 
updated 
indicator 

Geographies 
included 

Inequality 
data 

Age Already in 
public domain 
in exact 
format 

Calculated 
by 

B08a - Gap in the 
employment rate between 
those with a long-term 
health condition and the 
overall employment rate 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
District and 
UA 

Deprivation 
deciles 
 

16 to 64 
years 

No OHID, using 
data 
provided by 
ONS 

B08a - The percentage of 
the population with a 
physical or mental long 
term health condition in 
employment (aged 16 to 
64) 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
District and 
UA 

Deprivation 
deciles 
 

16 to 64 
years 

No OHID, using 
data 
provided by 
ONS 

https://fingertips.phe.org.uk/profile/public-health-outcomes-framework
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Indicator name Time 
period 
added 

New or 
updated 
indicator 

Geographies 
included 

Inequality 
data 

Age Already in 
public domain 
in exact 
format 

Calculated 
by 

B08b - The percentage of 
the population who are in 
receipt of long term 
support for a learning 
disability that are in paid 
employment (aged 18 to 
64) 

 Back series 
added: 2016 
to 2017 to 
2019 to 2020 

England 
Region 
County and 
UA 

Deprivation 
deciles 
Gender 

18 to 64 
years 

No OHID, using 
from data 
published by 
ONS and 
NHSD 

B08d - Percentage of 
people in employment 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 
 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
District and 
UA 

Deprivation 
deciles 
Ethnic groups 
Disability 
Age 
Gender 
 

16 to 64 
years 

Yes ONS 

B12b - Violent crime - 
violence offences per 
1,000 population 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
District and 
UA 

Deprivation 
deciles 
 

All ages No OHID, from 
data 
published by 
Home Office 
and ONS 

B12c - Violent crime - 
sexual offences per 1,000 
population 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
District and 
UA 

Deprivation 
deciles 
 

All ages No OHID, from 
data 
published by 
Home Office 
and ONS 
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Domain C - Health Improvement Indicators 

Indicator name Time 
period 
added 

New or 
updated 
indicator 

Geographies 
included 

Inequality 
data 

Age Already in 
public domain 
in exact 
format 

Calculated 
by 

C05b - Breastfeeding - 
Breastfeeding prevalence 
at 6-8 weeks after birth 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 
 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 
 

6 to 8 
weeks 

Yes OHID, from 
data 
published 
by NHSD 

C06 - Smoking status at 
time of delivery 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 
 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
District and 
UA 

Deprivation 
deciles 

All ages Yes OHID, from 
data 
published 
by NHSD 

C07 - Proportion of New 
Birth Visits (NBVs) 
completed within 14 days 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 
 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

Less than 
14 days  

No OHID 

C08a - Child development: 
percentage of children 
achieving a good level of 
development at 2-2½ 
years 
 
 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 
 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

2 to 2 and 
a half 
years 

No OHID 
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Indicator name Time 
period 
added 

New or 
updated 
indicator 

Geographies 
included 

Inequality 
data 

Age Already in 
public domain 
in exact 
format 

Calculated 
by 

C08b - Child development: 
percentage of children 
achieving the expected 
level in communication 
skills at 2-2½ years 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 
 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

2 to 2 and 
a half 
years 

No OHID 

C08c - Child development: 
percentage of children 
achieving the expected 
level in personal-social 
skills at 2-2½ years 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 
 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

2 to 2 and 
a half 
years 

No OHID 

C20 - Adults with 
substance misuse 
treatment need who 
successfully engage in 
community-based 
structured treatment 
following release from 
prison 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 

Deprivation 
deciles 
 

18 years 
and over 

No OHID 
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Domain D - Health Protection Indicators 

Indicator name Time 
period 
added 

New or 
updated 
indicator 

Geographies 
included 

Inequality 
data 

Age Already in 
public 
domain in 
exact format 

Calculated 
by 

D03a - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
BCG - areas offering 
universal BCG only 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated Region 
County and 
UA 
 

No additional 
Breakdown  

1 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D03b - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
Hepatitis B (1 year old) 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated Region 
County and 
UA 
 

No additional 
Breakdowns 

1 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D03c - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
Dtap / IPV / Hib (1 year 
old) 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

1 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D03d - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
MenB (1 year) 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

1 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D03e - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
Rotavirus (Rota) (1 year) 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 

Deprivation 
deciles 

1 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D03g - Population April 2021 Updated Region No additional 2 years Yes NHSD 
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Indicator name Time 
period 
added 

New or 
updated 
indicator 

Geographies 
included 

Inequality 
data 

Age Already in 
public 
domain in 
exact format 

Calculated 
by 

vaccination coverage - 
Hepatitis B (2 years old) 
 

to March 
2022 

County and 
UA 
 

Breakdowns old (UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D03h - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
Dtap / IPV / Hib (2 years 
old) 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

2 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D03i - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
MenB booster (2 years) 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

2 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D03j - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
MMR for one dose (2 
years old) 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

2 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D03k - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
PCV booster 
 
 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

2 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D03m - Population 
vaccination coverage - Hib 

April 2021 
to March 

Updated England 
Region 

No additional 
Breakdowns 

2 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
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Indicator name Time 
period 
added 

New or 
updated 
indicator 

Geographies 
included 

Inequality 
data 

Age Already in 
public 
domain in 
exact format 

Calculated 
by 

/ MenC booster (2 years 
old) 
 

2022 County and 
UA 
 

confidence 
limits) 

D04a - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
DTaP/IPV booster (5 
years) 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

5 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D04b - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
MMR for one dose (5 
years old) 
 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

5 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 

D04c - Population 
vaccination coverage - 
MMR for two doses (5 
years old) 

April 2021 
to March 
2022 

Updated England 
Region 
County and 
UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 

5 years 
old 

Yes NHSD 
(UKHSA adds 
confidence 
limits) 
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The following indicators have been updated in PHOF since the previous update on 2 August 2022 to keep them consistent 

with other OHID Official Statistics products 

Indicator name Time 
period 
added 

New or 
updated 
indicator 

Geographies 
included 

Inequality data Age OHID profiles 
included in 

D02a - Chlamydia 
detection rate per 100,000 
aged 15 to 24 
 

2021 Updated England 
Region 
County and UA 
District and UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 
Gender 
 

15 to 24 
years 

Sexual and 
Reproductive 
Health Profiles 

D02b - New STI diagnoses 
(excluding chlamydia aged 
under 25) per 100,000 
 

2021 Updated England 
Region 
County and UA 
District and UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 
 

All Ages Sexual and 
Reproductive 
Health Profiles 

D07 - HIV late diagnosis in 
people first diagnosed with 
HIV in the UK 
 

2019 to 
2021 

Updated England 
Region 
County and UA 
District and UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 
Exposure 
groups 
Ethnic groups 

15 years 
and over 

Sexual and 
Reproductive 
Health Profiles 

E10 - Suicide rate 
 

2019 to 
2021 

Updated 
 

England 
Region 
County and UA 
District and UA 
 

Deprivation 
deciles 
Gender 

10 years 
and over 

Suicide 
prevention 
profile 

OHID = Office for Health Improvement and Disparities, ONS = Office of National Statistics, NHSD = NHS Digital, UKHSA = UK 

Health Security Agency
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